[image: image1.jpg]\ YOI OnEy
AWK




       Student Technology Fee Committee Meeting Minutes

Date:
February 19, 2010
To:
Student Technology Fee Committee

From: 
Mike Asoodeh, Assistant Vice President for Technology

Minutes from the February 18, 2010 Student Technology Fee Committee meeting are as follows:

In Attendance: Committee members - Mike Asoodeh, Marvin Yates, Donna Methvien, Josie Walker, Molly Fenton, Theron Batie, David Cavell and Amanda Rivault.  Also in attendance were Clarissa Sampey, Marcus McMillian and Rosalyn Chauvin.  
The meeting began at 3:30 p.m.
· The November 20, 2009 meeting minutes were reviewed. A motion was made by Dr. Yates to approve the minutes. Dr. Walker seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion.

· Reports on Action Items: 
· Small Projects - Shannon did notify the recipients of the small project grants.

· Security System Pilot Program - Dr. Asoodeh will report on this at the next meeting.
· Small Project Proposals – Two small project proposals were submitted requesting a total of $6,751.  Dr. Yates made a motion to accept the two proposals (less the $511.11 requested by Student Publications for supplies) in the amount of $6,240.  David Cavell seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion.  Action Item:  Donna DeMers will notify the grant recipients.
· Bio Diesel Project – Dr. Asoodeh reported that the expenditures for this project are $2,127.16 over the original amount approved.  He requested approval from the committee to fund the additional $2,127.16.   A motion to approve this request was made by Molly Fenton.  Amanda Rivault seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion.  
· Surplus Computer Proposals– Two proposals were submitted. The first proposal was from Educational Leadership and Technology for three computers, the second was from the Center for Student Excellence for three computers.  A motion to accept the proposals was made by Dr. Yates.  David Cavell seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion.  Action Item:  Donna Methvien will notify the departments and distribute the surplus computers.
· Supplemental approval of printers for Housing – At the July, 2008 meeting, a surplus computer proposal was presented from University Housing requesting 18 computers and 9 printers for the Residence Halls.  At that time, we did not have any printers available so the approval only covered the 18 computers.  Since we now have three printers that can be assigned to the Residence Halls, approval was requested to transfer these to University Housing.  A motion to approve this request was made by Molly Fenton.  Amanda Rivault seconded the motion.  The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion.  Action Item:  Donna Methvien will notify Housing and distribute the printers. 

· Equipment to Surplus – Donna Methvien presented a list of computer equipment to be surplused to Property Control due to the age and condition of the equipment.  Dr. Yates made a motion to approve surplusing the equipment.  David Cavell seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion. Action Item:  Donna Methvien will have the equipment surplused. 
· Update on computer lab usage – Marcus McMillian provided an update on the usage in computer labs funded by Student Technology Fee.  Action Item:  Marcus will provide a more formal report at the next meeting. 
· Hand Sanitizers for Computer Labs – Dr. Yates presented a request to include $15,000 in the budget annually beginning in the 2010-2011 fiscal year for hand sanitizer refills for all the STF computer labs.  This is part of an effort to take preventative measures in reducing the transmission of germs from student to student.  A motion was made by Molly Fenton to approve this request.  Amanda Rivault seconded the motion.  The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion. Action Item:  Shannon Sciortino will ensure that this item is included during the budget preparation for 2010-2011 and subsequent years.
· A motion to adjourn was made by Dr. Yates.  Molly Fenton seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of this motion. The meeting was adjourned at 4:05 p.m. 

· Next Meeting –The next meeting will be held on Friday, March 19th at 2:30 p.m. in the Career Services Conference Room.  The April meeting will be held on Friday, April 16th at 2:30 p.m. in the Career Services Conference Room. 

___________________________________________________________


Approved by SGA President, Molly Fenton

___________________________________________________________


Approved by Assistant Vice President for Technology, Dr. Mike Asoodeh
Office of Technology ( SLU 10569 ( Hammond, LA ( 70402 ( 985-549-2314 ( Fax 985-549-3922 ( technology@selu.edu
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